
• Welcome and Updates
• Councilmember Parker

• MPD's Fifth District Updates
• Commander Rooney and Assistant Chief Altieri

• Safe Passage Program
• Ciatta Ramble Savoy and Jasmin Benab

• DDOT Safe Routes to School
• Reginia Arlotto and Kelly Jeong-Olson

• McKinley Tech Education Campus PTO 
School Safety Committee
• Ameena Nazeen

• Council Updates and Closing
• Councilmember Parker

Agenda



Updates from the Ward 5 Council Office

Ward 5 Monthly Public Safety Call

October 16, 2024 – 3:00 p.m.



Updates from Ward 5 Council Office

In August, Woodridge neighbors began 
escalating concerns about a string of 
burglaries, thefts, break-ins, and robberies in 
the neighborhood. My team attended an 
informal gathering of neighbors at the corner 
of Central and Vista St NE to gather info and 
assist in escalating with MPD. My office then 
held a formal meeting for neighbors at 
Friendship PCS to continue coordinating public 
safety agencies and developing an action plan.

Since, then MPD made several arrests and 
been able to close multiple cases thanks to 
emails, videos, pictures, and information 
provided by neighbors and the effective 
collaboration across multiple levels of 
government.



Approach to School Safety



From the Strengthening School Safety Report...

Many of the safety issues that schools face 

relate to public safety issues within the 

neighborhoods where they are 

located. Schools remain among the safest 

places for young people, and much of our 
work revolves around ensuring they can get 
there and back safely.

While reported incidents of violence on school 

campuses increased significantly from SY21-22 

to SY22-23, only 26 out of 253 schools 

accounted for nearly half of all reported 

incidents of violence. 121 schools have less 
than 10 incidents per year.

In Ward 5, the schools included in those "26 out of 253" accounting for nearly half of all 

reported incidents of violence were: KIPP DC, Dunbar HS, Two Rivers PCS – Young 

Middle School, Browne EC, Brookland Middle School.



Metropolitan Police Department
Fifth District Commander Rooney and Assistant Chief Altieri

Ward 5 Monthly Public Safety Call

October 16, 2024 – 3:00 p.m.



Highlights, Vulnerabilities, Issues
FIFTH DISTRICT – Wednesday, October 16, 2024

Major Challenges
Robberies and Carjackings

• Robberies and Carjackings -32 % decrease YTD

Motor Vehicle Thefts (MVT) 

• MVT - 21 % decrease YTD 

Homicides 

• Down - 23% YTD

ADW’s 

• Down - 35 % YTD 

Juvenile crime 

Major Ward Issues
Violent crime

Narcotic Sales

Commercial Burglaries

Retail Theft 

New Initiatives
Retail & Package Theft operations

Operation Safeguard with Maryland partners (December=194, January=297, February =208, March=290 Total=989)

DFZ

Peaceful Neighborhood Initiative  

Positive Impacts
ADWs down -35% YTD

Theft down -21% YTD

Burglaries down -21% YTD

Total Violent Crime:  -33% YTD
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Safe Passage Program
Ciatta Ramble Savoy and Jasmin Benab

Ward 5 Monthly Public Safety Call
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DDOT Safe Routes to School
Regina Arlotto and Kelly Jeong-Olson

Ward 5 Monthly Public Safety Call

October 16, 2024 – 3:00 p.m.













McKinley Tech PTO School Safety Committee
Ameena Nazeen

Ward 5 Monthly Public Safety Call

October 16, 2024 – 3:00 p.m.



MTEC PTO School Safety 

Committee 



Background

• Last year, December 2023, the McKinley Tech Education campus had a 

rash of security incidents (Student robberies before and after school)

• Zachary Parker's office asked that the MTEC PTO help work with the 

parents, school and community. That is how this MTEC PTO safety sub 

committee was formed.

• What is one tangible step taken by the school and/or community 

partners that has contributed to school safety? 

▪Since that time, the MTEC PTO Safety Subcommittee has formed a 

partnership with the school. 

▪Held parent/community safety meetings.

▪Successfully advocated for school safety, leading to increased MPD 

and DCPS police presence. 

▪Principal Stafford address and strengthens security at McKinley Tech 

Education campus

▪The students produced a video that educated the students about 

safety

▪Prior and as of now, the issues that we had last year were resolved.



1. We request the ongoing presence of Safe passage workers, DCPS, 

and MPD police. Once the problems diminish, we have noticed a shift 

in resources of the MPD police officers to different locations. 

Maintaining the resources becomes extremely important as we near 

the holiday. 

2. We ask for regular communications  

3. On our side, the next PTO safety meeting will be in November 2024

4. Email us at MTECHPTOSPPT@GMAIL.COM

Moving Forward



THANK YOU



Closing

Contact our office:
• 202-724-8028
• ward5contact@dccouncil.gov
• Twitter: @CMZParker5
• Instagram: @CMZParker5
• Facebook: Councilmember 

Zachary Parker
• YouTube: 

@CouncilmemberZacharyParker
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